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                                EXPLANATORY NOTE 
 
This current report on Form 8-K/A amends the current report on Form 8-K of 
Kennametal Inc. (the company) dated and filed with the Securities and Exchange 
Commission on May 1, 2002 to reflect the fact that, as anticipated, Arthur 
Andersen LLP issued its review report on the financial statements of the company 
for the quarter ended March 31, 2002 in conjunction with the May 14, 2002 filing 
by the company of the quarterly report on Form 10-Q for the quarter ended March 
31, 2002. Accordingly, the dismissal of Arthur Andersen and engagement of 
PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP became effective on May 14, 2002. 
 
 
ITEM 4.  CHANGES IN REGISTRANT'S CERTIFYING ACCOUNTANT 
 
On April 30, 2002, upon the joint recommendation of management and the Audit 
Committee, the Board of Directors of Kennametal Inc. (the company) ratified the 
dismissal of Arthur Andersen LLP (Arthur Andersen) as the company's independent 
auditors following the completion by Arthur Andersen of its review report on the 
financial statements of the company for the quarter ended March 31, 2002, and 
the selection of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP as independent auditors for fiscal 
year ending June 30, 2002. This change in independent auditors became effective 
on May 14, 2002 following the completion by Arthur Andersen of its review report 
on the financial statements of the company for the quarter ended March 31, 2002 
in conjunction with the May 14, 2002 filing by the company of the quarterly 
report on Form 10-Q for the quarter ended March 31, 2002. The appointment and 
engagement of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP was made after careful consideration by 
the Board of Directors, the Audit Committee and management of the company, and 
concludes an extensive evaluation process. 
 
In connection with the audits of the two most recent fiscal years ended June 30, 
2001 and 2000, and through May 14, 2002, there have been no disagreements with 
Arthur Andersen on any matter of accounting principles or practices, financial 
statement disclosure, or auditing scope or procedure, which disagreements, if 
not resolved to the satisfaction of Arthur Andersen, would have caused Arthur 
Andersen to make reference thereto in its reports on the financial statements of 
the company for such time periods. 
 
None of the reportable events described under Item 304(a)(1)(v) of Regulation 
S-K occurred within the two most recent fiscal years ended June 30, 2001 and 
2000, or within the interim period through May 14, 2002. 
 
Arthur Andersen's reports on the consolidated financial statements of the 
company for the last two fiscal years ended June 30, 2001 and 2000 neither 
contained an adverse opinion or disclaimer of opinion, nor were they qualified 
or modified as to uncertainty, audit scope, or accounting principles. 
 
The company provided Arthur Andersen a copy of this Current Report on Form 8-K/A 
prior to its filing with the Securities and Exchange Commission (the 
Commission). Arthur Andersen has provided the company with a letter, addressed 
to the Commission, which is filed as an exhibit to this Current Report on Form 
8-K/A. 
 



 
 
 
 
During the company's two most recent fiscal years ended June 30, 2001 and 2000, 
and the subsequent interim period through May 14, 2002, the company did not 
consult with PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP regarding any of the matters or events 
set forth in Item 304 (a)(2)(i) and (ii) of Regulation S-K. 
 
 
ITEM 7.  FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AND EXHIBITS 
 
The following exhibit is filed in accordance with the provisions of Item 601 of 
Regulation S-K: 
 
(c)   Exhibits 
 
      16    Letter from Arthur Andersen LLP to the Securities and Exchange 
            Commission, dated May 15, 2002. 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
                                    SIGNATURE 
 
Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, the 
registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the 
undersigned hereunto duly authorized. 
 
 
 
                                                KENNAMETAL INC. 
 
 
 
Date:    May 17, 2002                           By: /s/ TIMOTHY A. HIBBARD 
                                                ---------------------------- 
                                                 Timothy A. Hibbard 
                                                 Corporate Controller and 
                                                 Chief Accounting Officer 
 
 
 



 
 
 
                                                                    EXHIBIT 16 
 
Office of the Chief Accountant 
Securities and Exchange Commission 
450 Fifth Street, N.W. 
Washington, DC  20549 
 
 
 
May 15, 2002 
 
Dear Sir or Madam, 
 
We have read Paragraphs 1 through 5 of Item 4 included in the Form 8-K/A dated 
May 1, 2002 of Kennametal Inc. to be filed with the Securities and Exchange 
Commission and are in agreement with the statements contained therein. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
/s/  Arthur Andersen LLP 
- ------------------------ 
     Arthur Andersen LLP 
 
Copy to: 
 
Mr. F. Nicholas Grasberger III, Vice President and Chief Financial Officer 
Kennametal Inc. 
 
 
 
 


